Miss Peterson's

Weekly Newsletter October 26 - 30, 2020

Unit of Study: Pilgrims

Bible Story: The Annunciation-Angel Gabriel visits Mary

Shape: Rectangle Color: Black Number: 3

Sharetime: Children may bring something black to share with the class.

School Spirit Day: Please wear you L.S.O.T. W. shirt this Thursday, October 29th, for T/Th students and Friday, October 30th, for M/W/F and five-day students. If you don't have one yet or need to purchase a new one, please contact the school office. No costumes please. Thank you for your cooperation.

West Cypress Church Trunk or Treat: On Saturday, October 31^{st} , West Cypress Church will be hosting a trunk or treat event in the parking lot, from 3 - 4 p.m. Come dressed up and ready for candy and fun! We hope to see you there!

Holiday: The school will be closed Wednesday, November 11th, in honor of Veterans' Day.

Classical Music: Our featured composer for the month: Johann Strauss, Jr.

Enrichment Activities:

- Discuss the many things that you and your child can find around the house that are black and have your child pick out their favorite black object. You can also discuss how the Pilgrims wore black hats and outfits.
- Talk to your child about the Pilgrims and why they wanted to come to America.
- Pray together, thanking God for His many blessings.
- Read Luke 1: 26-38 together. This is a special time of the year when I get to share the story of Jesus' birth with the children and I will be sharing the story with all of you too! My prayer is that you will enjoy learning about Jesus as much your children do! The story begins when a young woman, named Mary, is told by the Angel Gabriel that she is to have a baby and his name will be Jesus. Mary is unmarried and is very concerned about this. The angel tells Mary that the Holy Spirit will come upon her. Mary loves God and wants to obey Him, so she tells Gabriel that she will do what God asks of her. What faith it must have taken to do this! We, too, should have such faith! There will be more to this story in the next newsletter.



Love in Christ, Miss Karen Peterson